
 
By-law Number 2024-023 

A by-law to authorize an extension to the Long-Term Care Home Service 
Accountability Agreement between the Corporation of the County of Bruce 

 and Ontario Health  
 

In 2023, the County of Bruce entered into a Long-Term Care Home Service 
Accountability Agreement with Ontario Health pursuant to the Connecting Care Act, 
2019. 

The Council of the Council of Bruce is desirous of extending the terms of the Long-

Term Care Home Service Accountability Agreement with Ontario Health. 

The Council of the Corporation of the County of Bruce enacts as follows: 

1. The Warden and Clerk be authorized to execute an Extending Letter with Ontario 

Health, attached hereto and forming part of this by-law, for the purpose of 

extending the Long-Term Care Home Service Accountability Agreement to March 

31, 2025. 

2. The Warden and Clerk be authorized to execute any future extensions or minor 

revisions to the Long-Term Care Home Service Accountability Agreement.  

3. This by-law shall come into force and take effect upon final passage. 

Passed this 4th day of April 2024. 

 

 
Chris Peabody 
Warden 
 
 
 

 
Linda White 
Clerk 


